March 19, 2004

Mr. C. Gilmore Dutton

Special Projects

Legislative Research Commission

700 Capital Avenue

Room 120 Capitol Annex

Frankfort, Kentucky 40601

RE:  04 RS HB 551 SCS

        04 RS BR 315

Dear Mr. Dutton:

The actuary for the Kentucky Teachers' Retirement System has previously reviewed provisions of 04 RS HB 551 and 04 RS HB 551/GA. He stated that neither of those bills would have a cost to the KTRS pension plan or medical insurance plans.

We have received 04 RS HB 551/SCS for review. In addition to allowing an employer to pay both employee and employer contributions resulting from military leave for active duty service, HB 551 would also permit such leave to count toward a member’s continuing contract status. This provision has no impact on the funding of KTRS.

An additional provision added by 04 RS HB551/SCS would allow a local district to require a member to complete a one-year probationary period upon return if the military leave for active duty will qualify the member for continuing contract status. As stated above, none of the provisions regarding continuing contract status impact the funding of KTRS.

If I can be of further assistance to you with regard to 04 RS HB 551/SCS, please feel free to call on me.






Sincerely,






Gary L. Harbin, CPA






Executive Secretary

